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Retired Beverly Hills City Manager Rod Wood and 

retired City Manager Ron Stock of the City of Weed 

at the inaugural Northern California “Proof of Life” 

lunch. Rod, who has relocated to the El Dorado Hills, 

heads the organizers, who include: Kevin O’Rourke, 

Rod Gould, and Jeff Kolin. Rod also served as City 

Manager in Indian Wells (1989-1992), and Novato 

(1992-2004). He was in Beverly Hills from 2004 to 2010. 

Dr. Ronald W. Stock, JD previously served as City 

Attorney in a number of Colorado jurisdictions 

before becoming City Manager in Craig, Colorado 

(1996-1997). He was the City Administrator in Lamar, 

Colorado (2007-2011) before coming to Weed in 

February, 2012. He retired in February, 2020. 

 

Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

 

Trackdown’s list of women city government 

professionals in California cities continues in this 

issue. This is the 31st installment of this list. Those 

we found working in the cities alphabetically 

from the Cities of St. Helena to San Bruno are 

included in this issue. 

                                                                                  

There are many highly educated, qualified and 

dedicated professional women serving 

California cities. The list is impressive. Our effort 

addresses the rhetorical question: Where are the 

women in city management? 

Of course, we miss deserving folks from time-to-

time. Again, we apologize to anyone we miss. It 

is not always completely our fault. The failures of 

others to post complete profiles makes it difficult 

to be comprehensive. Please believe that we try 

our best to include all those worthy.  
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 Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

St. Helena was incorporated in Napa County in 

March, 1876, and was re-incorporated in May, 

1889.  It is a general law city with a 2018 

estimated population of 6,152. Located in the 

California Wine Country, both the Beringer 

Vineyards and the Charles Krug Winery are 

California Historical Landmarks. Mark Prestwich 

is the City Manager and Cindy Tzafopoulos is the 

City Clerk. 

April Mitts is the St. Helena 

Finance Director; serving in that 

position since November, 2014. 

After working in the private 

sector from 2000 to 2002, April 

joined the city staff in the City of 

Montclair in June, 2002 as an 

Administrative Analyst. She left Montclair in 2008 

for an educational services firm in Irvine. April 

joined the St. Helena staff in November, 2014.  

She earned a BA from California State 

Polytechnic University, Pomona; an MA from the 

University of Phoenix; and a DPA from the 

University of La Verne.  

http://www.contractcities.org 

SAVE THE DATE:                                                                 

Annual Municipal Seminar 

May 15 – 17, 2020 

California Contract Cities Association                    

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

Sandra Armenta, Rosemead, President                     

Marcel Rodarte, Executive Director 

 

 

 

www.ekapr.com  

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin.  

Our senior-level team is comprised of intelligent,   

thoughtful and experienced experts in both the 

public and private sector.  We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. Each of our partners also brings 

specific industry experience from a broad cross-

section of public and private sectors including trade, 

transportation, technology, land development, 

public safety, labor, media and education. In 

addition, our firm offers a wide array of professional 

litigation communication and expert witness services 

lead by our team of strategists, lawyers, journalists, 

and media relations specialists. 

Together, we have more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within 

the City of Los Angeles, Los Angeles County, and the 

88 cities within Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA, please call (213) 741-1500 or email 

matt@ekapr.com.  

 

 

“About the only problem with 

success is that it does not teach 

you how to deal with failure.” 

---Tommy Lasorda 

http://www.contractcities.org/
http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
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http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided retirement 

plan and trust solutions designed exclusively for public 

agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 400 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the 

PRSP, a first-of-its-kind program designed to provide local 

control over assets and potential for greater return than 

the general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS is a 

leading provider of retirement programs for public 

agencies, and the largest private provider of multiple-

employer Section 115 trusts in California.                                       

Since 1984 the PARS team has provided retirement 

services designed specifically for each public 

agency's unique needs aiming to provide superior 

employee benefits while improving management 

effectiveness, reducing costs, and simplifying 

administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                            

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                        

(800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org   

 

 

Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

Planning and Building Director in the City of St. 

Helena is Maya DeRosa. She has worked in that 

position since January, 2020.  Prior to coming to 

St. Helena Maya was the Planning and Building 

Director in the City of Healdsburg from 

November, 2017. She started in Healdsburg as a 

Senior Planner in January, 2016. Prior to that 

Maya work in the private sector.  She served as 

a Senior Planner in the City of Santa Ana for 14-

years (1991-2005), and she was the Planning 

Supervisor in the City of Frankfort, Kentucky 

(2007-2014). Maya earned a BA and BS from the 

University of California, Berkeley.   

 

 

                                               
https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 

 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Telephone No. 909-345-7849  

wesley@wolfco.net 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, program 

administration and oversight & insurance advisory 

serves to state and local governments, housing 

finance agencies, not-for-profit corporations, 

insurance companies, mortgage bankers, 

investment bankers and institutional investors in the 

tax exempt and taxable municipal market.  

                                                                                            

Tammy Ofek is a registered Municipal Advisor with 

Wolf & Company Inc. 

Municipal Advisor Tammy Ofek 

tammyo@wolfco.net 
Wolf & Company is register with the SEC and MSRB as a 

municipal advisor.   

 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
   1408 Copper Mountain Drive                                 

Diamond Bar, California 91765 

 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
mailto:wesley@wolfco.net
mailto:tammyo@wolfco.net
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 Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

Kathy Robinson began her 

working career in 1999 with 

Merrill Lynch.  Following several 

positions in the finance and 

investment industry, Kathy 

became a Grant Analyst for the 

Ohio Housing Finance Agency in 

June, 2006. She came to 

California in October, 2007 to become a 

Management Analyst in the City of Novato. 

Kathy joined the St. Helena city staff in June, 

2010 as a Senior Management Analyst (2020-

2014); Operations Manager (2014-2015); 

Administrative Manager (2015-2016; and Human 

Resources & Information Technology Director 

starting in February, 2016. Kathy earned a BA 

from Colorado State University, and an MBA 

from the University of Phoenix.  She also has a 

Bachelor’s Degree in Art Institute Online. She 

also holds a Senior Professional Certification in 

Human Resources from the HR Certification 

Institute (HRCI).  

                                                                            

Preya Nixon, Assistant to the City 

Manager, in the City of St. 

Helena, worked as the 

Administrative Clerk in the Office 

of Human Resources in the City 

of Manhattan Beach (February, 

2014-November, 2014). In 

December, 2014 she became a 

Management Fellow in the Town of Yountville. 

She became the Senior Management Analyst in 

the Yountville Public Works and Finance offices 

in July, 2017. In November, 2019 Preya joined the 

St. Helena city staff as the Assistant to the City 

Manager. In addition to her city work, Preya is 

the Manager of Programs for the National 

Utilities Diversity Council since April, 2013. She 

earned a BA in sociology and organizational 

studies from Mounty Holyoke College, and an 

MPA from Cleveland State University. She also 

earned a Certificate in Business Management 

from the Stanford University Graduate School of 

Business.  

 

This picture of Marcia Raines and Joe Tanner 

appeared on the front page of the Special February 

issue, but we are re-visiting it to underscore the 

good news that Joe Tanner’s son Joe Tanner Jr. is 

the new City Manager in the City of Lindsay. 

Trackdown congratulations to both Joe Tanners! 

 

Mandy Kellogg is the Finance Manager for the 

City of St. Helena. She joined the city in February, 

2009. She earned a BA from California State 

University, Sacramento.  

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

www.stifel.com 

 

Stifel was founded in 1890 and has become one of 

the nation’s premier wealth management and 

investment banking firms. Stifel’s passion of and 

commitment to public finance is evidenced by its 

unparalleled experience in providing bond 

underwriting services to local agencies of all shapes 

and sizes.  

 

Comprised of over 20 professionals located in Los 

Angeles and San Francisco, the Stifel team is ready 

and eager to assist agencies throughout the state. 

 

Contact (213) 443-5000 for more information on how 

Stifel can assist today. 

Among the Stifel professionals located throughout 

California are Raul Amezcua, Sara Brown,            

Jake Campos, Eileen Gallagher, Tom Jacob,               

Vince Lazalde and Eric McKean. 

http://www.stifel.com/
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Michael J. Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Denise Ovrom, Former City Manager &                  

Principal, HdL Companies                                         

Charles G. "Guy" Huffaker, Retired Porterville CM  

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Ernesto Marquez, Former City Manager 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Charles Huffaker, Retired City Manager, Porterville 

David Jinkens, Retired City Manager 

Joe Goeden, Retired W. Sacramento City Manager 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

 

Posse Roster: 
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            

Howard Chambers, Retired Lakewood City Manager                                                                                    

Dave Carmany, West Covina, Interim City Manager                                                                                

Ken Bayless, Ret. GM LA Vector Control & Ret. LASD Chief        

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                                

Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                           

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

John F. Shirey, Retired Sacramento City Manager                                                    

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                                            

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager  

Ray Silver, Retired City Manager, Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Mark Scott, Indio City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Jeff Mathieu, Retired Big Bear Lake, City Manager 

Greg Devereaux, San Bernardino County CEO                        

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager                                          

Ron Stock, City Manager, Weed 

                                                                                                                      

 

“The most important thing is to try and 

inspire people so that they can be great 

in whatever they want to do.”                       

–Kobe Bryant 

https://www.tripepismith.com/ 

Tripepi Smith & Associates fields a professional team 

that brings a strong background in pursuit of new 

and innovative approaches and skills in marketing, 

and workshops in communications training.  

Contact Ryder Smith or one of his colleagues at 

626-536-2173 

info@tripepismith.com 

 

Ryder Todd Smith, Founder and 

President of Tripepi Smith & 

Associates 

 
Among other outside activities, Ryder 

serves on the Board of the Rose 

Institute of State and Local 

Government at Claremont McKenna 

College.  

 

Tripepi Smith is a provider of marketing, technology 

and public affairs consulting services.       

Marketing – Technology – Public Affairs   
    

                                                   

Tripepi Smith & Associates                                                                                                        

Post Office Box No. 52152                                                  

Irvine, California 92619 

 

 

Sunset at the Sunset Cliffs Natural Park, Ocean 

Beach, San Diego by retired City Manager              

Mark Ochenduszko.     

https://www.tripepismith.com/
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/2016%20Newsletters%20-/info@tripepismith.com
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 Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

Salinas incorporated in March, 1874 in Monterey 

County. The Salinas estimated population for 

2018 is 156,259. Ray E. Corpuz, Jr. is the City 

Manager and City Clerk is Patricia M. Barajas, 

CMC.  

Adele H. Fresé, Salinas Chief 

of Police, began her public 

service career serving as a 

member of the United 

States Marine Corps from 

1985 until 1992. She joined 

the Police Department in 

the City of Corpus Christi, 

Texas in 1994, and she was 

promoted to Sergeant in 

1997, and Lieutenant in 2002. Adele became 

the first woman in the Corpus Christi 

Department’s 156-year history to become the 

rank of Police Commander. From 2014 until 

December, 2016 she served as the Chief of 

Police in the City of Greenfield.  She became the 

Salinas Chief in December, 2016.  Adele earned 

a BS and an MS in public safety. She is currently 

the Chair for Learning for Life.   

Megan Hunter became the Salinas Director of 

Planning and Community Development in 

September, 2015. She previously worked as the 

Director of Planning and Development in Flint, 

Michigan starting in 2012. Prior to working in Flint, 

Megan served as a Senior Planner in the 

Community Redevelopment Agency in the City 

of Los Angeles. She earned a BA in metropolitan 

studies from Michigan State University, and a 

Master’s Degree in urban planning from the 

University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA).   

“I have a number on my arm from Auschwitz – and 

people say it never happened? –Dita Kraus, survivor 

of the German death camp at Auschwitz 

Lancaster City Manager Jason Caudle was honored 

to meet with former New York City Mayor             

Rudy Giuliani. Rudy served as the 107th New York 

Mayor from January, 1994 to December, 2001.  

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former City 

Manager Larry J. Kosmont,                    

Kosmont Companies, a certified 

Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) and 

certified Small Business Enterprise (SBE), 

has earned a national reputation and 

is recognized as expert in real estate, 

financial advisory and economic development 

services. The Kosmont Companies are committed to 

bringing public, private, and non-profit organizations 

together to help communities flourish.                                                                                  

Call and learn how South Gate earned a $5.1 million 

Real Estate Bonus. 

Market Analyses                                                             

Kosmont Companies thoroughly research the 

potential for a city’s future development to be self-

sustaining. Kosmont Company experts will determine 

whether the market holds enough existing or 

potential demand for development to be viable. 

Mailing Address:  1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                        

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

http://www.kosmont.com/


 

 

 

City Manager Newsletter By Trackdown Management                   Page | 7               

 March, 2020                                                                                               Volume No. 13:  Issue No. 04
                                                         

borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-

revenue-optimization.aspx 

 

Willdan Financial Services can enhance city 

efficiency, effectiveness, and credibility by helping 

to generate revenue and optimize its administration. 

Willdan, founded in 1964, is a nationwide provider of 

value-added professional technical services.  

 

WFS President & CEO Mark Risco is a 

member of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF) 

Board of Trustees. 

 

Call Willdan Financial at           

telephone No. 800-755-6864  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced. CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass 

Valley in the Sierra Foothills, CH&W represents public 

and private clients throughout California in 

municipal law.    

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley.                                                                                           

The firm was recognized as one of California’s Top 

Ranked Law Firms by Martindale-Hubbell in 2014 

and Michael Colantuono, Terri Highsmith, Jenni 

Pancake, Michael Allderdice and Scott Howard 

have each achieved the highest AV rating from 

Martindale-Hubbell.                                                                                                  

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700 

Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

Kristan Lundquist is the City of Salinas Director of 

Libraries & Community Services. She joined the 

city staff in 1995 as a Recreation Leader. Kristan 

also worked in the Human Resources 

Department as a Risk and Benefits Analyst. 

Between 2006 and 2016 Kristan served as the 

Community Services Manager. In 2016 she was 

promoted to Recreation and Community 

Services Superintendent. She was appointed to 

her current Director position in 2019. Kristan 

earned a BS in recreation & leisure studies from 

California State University, Fresno.  

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim Barisic founded Brandywine in 

1994. Jim and his three sons         

Brett Whitehead, Mark Whitehead 

and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Some of the Projects that are selling now are in the 

Cities of San Dimas, Whittier, Anaheim, and Duarte. 

Coming soon are projects in                                   

Norwalk, and Placentia.  

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

                                                                

Candlewood Villas Whittier,  

A Brandywine Homes Development 

 

 

 

                                         

      

Brent Whitehead, Mark Whitehead and David Bar 

                                                                              

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    

16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 92606 

http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-revenue-optimization.aspx
http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-revenue-optimization.aspx
http://www.chwlaw.us/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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 Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

San Anselmo incorporated in 

April, 1907 in Marin County.  

The estimated 2018 population 

is 12,519.  David Donery is the 

Town Manager and Carla 

Kacmar is the elected Town 

Clerk and appointed Deputy 

Town Clerk. After working in 

the private sector starting in 

January, 2008, Carla joined the San Anselmo 

town staff as an Administrative Assistant in June, 

2012. She was promoted to Administrative 

Services Technician in November, 2014, and 

became Town Clerk in December, 2015. Carla 

earned a BA from The University of Georgia.  

Daria Carrillo was appointed Finance Director in 

San Anselmo in 2010 following the retirement of 

Janet Pendoley. Daria had previously served as 

the Business Manager of the Ross School District. 

She also worked for the Marin County Office of 

Education before that. Daria earned a BA from 

Sonoma State University and a JD from the 

University of California, Hastings College of Law 

in San Francisco. 

Former San Anselmo Town 

Manager Debra Stutsman 

retired at the end of 

February, 2017 after working 

for the town 27-years; the last 

15-years as Town Manager. 

After college, Debbie 

worked in Human Resources 

for Bechtel Incorporated in 

San Francisco for 6-years. She joined the San 

Anselmo town staff in 1989. She was appointed 

Town Administrator in 2002, and in 2006 the title 

was changed to Town Manager. Debbie 

earned a BA in English from California State 

University, Hayward/East Bay. 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/about-us/ 

MuniEnvironmental, LLC (Muni Environmental) is an 

expert team of educated and experienced 

professionals providing consulting expertise in the 

Solid Waste, Recycling and Storm water Industries. 

 

Jeff Duhamel,     

CEO/Principal Consultant 

 

 

 
The firm provides consulting services 

to cities and other government 

agencies attempting to implement 

mandated regulatory requirements, 

as California strives to reach the recycling goal of 75%. 

 

Telephone: 562-432-3700                                            

3730 East Broadway, Suite EF                                              

Long Beach, CA 90803 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 
 

A Woman-Owned Firm:  
Newcomb Williams Financial Group (NWFG) is a 

woman-owned affiliate of an investment banking 

firm providing underwriting and financial advisory 

services to public agencies, including school 

districts, and non-profit corporations.  

Experts in mobile home park financings, certificates of 

participation, general obligation bond financings, tax 

allocation refunding, revenue and expense projections 

modeling, utilities and energy financings and 

implementation of special tax methodologies. 

Pam Newcomb,                  

Janees Williams 

and               

William D'Allaird 
are among the firm's 

professionals.   

   

Telephone No. 760-860-0222 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/about-us/
http://www.nwfg.com/
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Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

San Bernardino is a city in the Inland Empire and 

serves as the county seat of San Bernardino 

County. The city incorporated in August, 1869, 

and has a 2018 population estimated at 215,941.  

Teri Ledoux is the current City Manager and 

Genoveva Rocha is the Acting City Clerk.  

Teri Ledoux was appointed San Bernardino City 

Manager starting in July, 2019 for a term of 18-

months. Teri previously served as Assistant City 

Manager starting in April, 2019 working for City 

Manager Andrea Miller, was went on paid leave 

and left the City Manager position May 29.  Teri 

previously served as Assistant to the City 

Manager in San Bernardino, Huntington Beach 

and La Verne. Teri earned degrees from both 

the University of Redlands and California State 

University, San Bernardino.    

   

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/ 

Telephone No. 714-879-5000 

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter, who successfully 

championed legislation allowing independent 

verification of State Board of Equalization records. 

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s Executive Chairman. 

Andy Nickerson is the President of the firm. 

HdL Companies offers diverse services that include: 

allocation audits, economic analysis and program 

software regarding Sales Tax, and Property Tax, and 

Economic Development Services. 

                                                                                       

Office: 120 South State College Boulevard 

Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 92821 

 

http://rwglaw.com/ 

                                                                                 

Roxanne Diaz, Steven L. Flower,                   

Peter M. Thorson, Kevin Ennis, Gregory 

W. Stepanicich, Serita Young and      

Craig Steele are among the City 

Attorneys on the RWG staff.                                   

 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities.   

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides 

the full scope of public law services. 

 

Roxanne Diaz is a member of the Board of Trustees 

of the California City Management Foundation 

(CCMF).     

Call RWG at telephone No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 
www.usi.com 

 

USI has developed sophisticated employee benefit 

programs for public entities for more than 30-years. 

USI helps agencies design innovative benefit 

solutions and provide benefit education to 

bargaining units. 

 

For more information contact Gary Delaney                

at (424) 390-0010 or gary.delaney@usi.com 

USI Insurance Services                                             

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, CA 90503                                                                

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS, Manager 

pamela.rodrigues@usi.com 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://rwglaw.com/
http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
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https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do they had better 

work." 

 
The firm was founded by the late 

former California State Assembly 

Member Joe A. Gonsalves. Until his 

passing, Joe, his son Anthony D. 

Gonsalves and Anthony’s son Jason 

Gonsalves served as the first three 

generation lobbying firm in Sacramento. 

 

Anthony, Jason and Paul Gonsalves are expert local 

government lobbyists. The firm represents fifty-plus 

cities and is a key player in city legislation. Anthony 

is a member of the CCMF Board. 

 

Call the “Gonsalvi” at                     

Telephone no. 916-441-0597 

925 L Street, Suite 250 Sacramento CA 95814   

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

  

   Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the 

goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

 

Sylvia Ballin of the City of San Fernando is the 

current President of the ICFA Board of Directors.  

Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

San Bruno incorporated as a city in 

San Mateo County in December, 

1914. The city’s 2018 estimated 

population is 43,047. The current 

City Manager is Jovan D. Grogan, and the City 

Clerk is Melissa Thurman, CMC. Vicky Hasha is 

the Deputy City Clerk.  

Tami Yuki is the Assistant City 

Manager in the City of San 

Bruno. From October, 1998 

until 2005, Tami worked as 

the Personnel Director in the 

City of Newark. In October, 

2005 Tami joined the San 

Bruno city staff as the 

Human Resources Director. 

She was promoted to Assistant City Manager in 

June, 2014.  Tami earned a BA from the University 

of California, Davis, and an MBA from San 

Francisco State University, Lam Family College of 

Business.   

Starting in September, 2018, Joanne Magrini is 

the San Bruno Community Services Director. She 

previously worked in the Recreational Sports 

Department of the University of San Francisco. 

Joanne is a San Bruno native. She earned an MA 

in sports and fitness management from the 

University of San Francisco.  

 

 

https://www.cacities.org/Education-

Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-

Expo?feed=events 

 

Annual Conference & Expo 

October 5-7, 2020 

Long Beach, California 

https://www.icfauthority.org/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
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California 

JPIA                                

https://cjpia.org/ 

Jonathan Shull, Chief 

Executive Officer 

 

8081 Moody Street                                                                     

La Palma, California 

90623 

Telephone No. 

           800-229-2343 

 

 Providing innovative risk management solutions for 

public agencies for more than 40-years, the 

California Joint Powers Insurance Authority 

(California JPIA) is one of the largest municipal self-

insurance pools in the state, with more than 100 

member cities and other governmental 

agencies.                                                                                   

                                                                                                   

Members actively participate in shaping the 

organization to provide important coverage for their 

operations. The California JPIA provides innovative 

risk management solutions through a 

comprehensive portfolio of programs and services, 

including liability, workers’ compensation, pollution, 

property, earthquake coverage, and extensive risk 

management training and loss control services. 

 

 

Snow on the hills around Clear Lake in Lake 

County in Northern California. 

Women in California Cities From 

St. Helena to San Bruno 

Though always easy to find the bad news, like a 

23-year old woman busted by the police for 

selling fentanyl, some communities seem to hide 

their hardworking public servants. It takes time 

and effort to ferret out names when city web 

pages do not list staff members. We apologize 

for not having an abundance of time; or the 

computer smarts to find all deserving women for 

this multi-part list. We are hopeful that you enjoy 

reading about those we find. *** 

 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue.  

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu.  Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years. 

 

Retired City Managers Fran David, John Shirey and 

Jeff Kolin, a past President of the City Managers 

Department of the League of California Cities, all 

serve on the Avenue Advisory Board. 

California Offices in El Dorado Hills, Fresno, 

Pleasanton, Sacramento and Westlake Village. 

 

Fran Mancia may be reached at 559-288-7296. Fran 

is a member of the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management Foundation (CCMF). 

 

 

  

“When you have fun, it changes 

all the pressure into pleasure.”                                                                                             

---Ken Griffey, Jr. 

 

 

https://cjpia.org/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
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Tripepi Smith specializes in three key areas: 

technology, marketing, and public affairs. The firm’s 

clients include a number of non-profits, private 

companies and public agencies that are focused in 

the local government sector. The firm is based in 

Irvine in Southern California, but provides services 

throughout California. 

The firm was co-founded in 2001 by Ryder Todd 

Smith and Nicole Smith. Ryder has a background in 

technology, and has applied that background and 

knowledge to his passion for communications and 

local government. Nicole is a CPA with strong 

business management and communications skills. 

Tripepi Smith has a professional staff and an 

executive team that includes:  

Ryder Todd Smith – Co-Founder and President 

Nicole D. Smith, CPA – Co-Founder and CFO          

Katherine Griffiths, MA – Director of Operations 

Jon Barilone – Director 

Michael Egan – Director 

Kevin Bostwick, Art Director 

Melanie James – Senior Business Analyst 

Jen Nentwig, Senior Business Analyst 

Cameron Grimm – Senior Business Analyst 

Kjerstin Wingert – Graphic Designer 

Saara Lampwalla –Business Analyst 

Bria Balliet –Business Analyst 

Karen Villaseñor – Business Analyst 

Skylar Hunter – Business Analyst 

Sara Madsen – Junior Business Analyst 

Bryn Miller - Junior Business Analyst 

Blair Welch – Junior Business Analyst 

Alexandra Applegate -Junior Business Analyst 

Sara Scarbo – Junior Business Analyst 

 

Tripepi Smith recognizes the important interplay of 

technology, marketing and public affairs. Local 

government is about developing good policy ideas 

that advance communities. Tripepi Smith’s role is to 

help cities effectively communicate those ideas to 

residents. Tripepi Smith understands the nuances 

and importance of disseminating messages on 

behalf of public organizations and excels in utilizing 

the technologies available to do so.  

Please contact Tripepi Smith                                     

at telephone No. 626.536.2173 

Post Office Box No. 52152, Irvine, California 92619 
 

https://www.tripepismith.com/ 

Tripepi Smith is actively involved with several local 

government groups and associations with the goal 

of staying close to trends in local government, 

learning quickly about best practices and ensuring 

that we are effective partners with local 

government. Staff of the firm can be found at 

industry conferences organized by the League of 

California Cities, the California Contract Cities 

Association, the Municipal Management 

Association of Northern California, the Municipal   

Management Association of Southern California, 

the Association of California Cities, the Municipal 

Information Systems Association of California, and 

the California Utility Executive Management 

Association, among others. Tripepi Smith is also a 

sponsor of many of these organizations. 

Award-Winning Services 

Tripepi Smith has been recognized for its partnership 

and support of local government. 

The California City Management Foundation 

(CCMF) awarded Tripepi Smith the industry partner 

of the year for support on behalf of the city 

management profession. 

The Municipal Management Association of Northern 

California (MMANC) awarded Tripepi Smith the 

Booster Award for support of the Association and its 

membership. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
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Picking Up the Pieces: South 

Pasadena City Manager 

Stephanie DeWolfe announced 

in February that Karen Aceves is 

the new Finance Director in that 

city. She joined the South 

Pasadena city staff in January, 

2017. She was poised to take 

the South El Monte Finance 

Director position, but withdrew 

her candidacy. Karen has 

earned a BA in the Spanish 

language and literature from Chapman University. It 

is reported that she in in the process of completing a 

Master’s degree curriculum through Michigan State 

University. Miranda Lutzow is eliminating the “Interim” 

in her title to be the next Manteca City Manager. She 

was named Acting City Manager on September 27, 

2019 after City Manager Tim Ogden was placed on 

paid administrative leave. She was made Interim City 

Manager in December, 2019. Miranda is a past 

President of the Municipal Management Association 

of Northern California (MMANC). She served as 

President in 2018. Miranda served as Assistant City 

Clerk in Merced (2013-2015); Management Analyst in 

Oakdale (2015-2017); and Administrative Services 

Director in Waterford (2017-2019). She earned an 

MPA from California State University, Stanislaus. The 

late Frank H. Clough, former City Engineer and City 

Manager of South Pasadena (1940-1961). Frank was 

the President of the City Managers Department of 

the League of California Cities in 1948-1949 (the 

California State City Managers Association). Frank 

earned a BS from Oregon State University. South 

Pasadena was a whites-only town until 1964, a mere 

55 years ago. Then City Manager Frank Clough 

boasted about this “accomplishment” in 1946. South 

Pasadena in 2020 is a diverse and inclusive 

community. Former Whittier Director of Community 

Development Conal McNamara is the new City 

Manager in La Palma. Prior to Whittier, where he 

started in 2014, Conal worked in the City of Azusa.  He 

also worked for the Los Angeles County Department 

of Public Works. He began his public service career 

as a planner in the Cities of Irvine, San Bernardino and 

Santa Clarita. He earned a BA from the University of 

California, Irvine, and an MPA from California State 

University, Northridge. Former City Manager Tim Kerr, 

who served as City 

Manager in Livingston, 

Ceres and Turlock, is an avid 

San Francisco Giants fan. 

Tim studied at Modesto 

Junior College and at  

A circa 1979 archive picture of (from L to R): 

Anthony Gonsalves, Lil Vicencia, former Paramount 

Mayor John Mies, Assemblyman Frank Vicencia, 

Jack Simpson and Joe A. Gonsalves in Sacramento. 

the University of California, Santa Barbara and 

Syracuse University.  Before his City Manager posts he 

worked in San Luis Obispo County, and the Cities of 

Rosemead and Burbank, in addition to San Benito 

County. Tim is also a former Executive Director of the 

Downtown Stockton Alliance. Rita Gallardo Good, 

who began her public service career in January, 

1994 as an Administrative Analyst in the City of South 

Gate, is the new Director of Civic Affairs at California 

State University, Sacramento. Rita was the Chief 

Assistant Clerk of the Board of the Orange County 

Transportation Authority (2001-2004), and she served 

as the Assistant to the City Administrator in Hawaiian 

Gardens from 2004 to 2007. Rita was the Chief 

Assistant Clerk in Santa Ana (2007-2010), before she 

became a Legislative Consultant with the California 

State Senate (2011-2013).  She worked as a Division 

Chief with CalPERS from June, 2013 to June, 2016, 

and most recently she has served as an Assistant 

Director with CalSTRS. Rita earned an AA from Los 

Angeles Harbor Community College, and a BA and 

MPA from the University of La Verne.  Arvin Chief of 

Police Scot Kimble was convicted of submitting false 

documents during his service as Chief of Police in 

McFarland. District Attorney Cynthia Zimmer 

revealed that former McFarland City Manager the 

late John Wooner was aware of the allegations 

against the Chief.  John died last year in the Kern 

River when his vehicle plunged into the river water. 

Garden Grove City Manager Scott Stiles issued an 

apology for his comment that referred to EMS 

personnel as “bus drivers.” Scott posted on Twitter, “I 

was speaking quickly and it was a very poor choice 

of words on my part.”  
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 More Pieces Picked Up: Former 

San Clemente City Manager 

George E. Scarborough (2003-

2013) began his career as a city 

planner; first as Planning 

Director in Greenfield (1977-

1978) and then in Scotts Valley 

(1978-1980). George was 

appointed City Manager in the 

City of Greenfield in 1980.  In 1984 he moved to Los 

Altos Hill as City Manager (1984-1988). In 1988 George 

took the Assistant City Manager post in San Juan 

Capistrano (1988-1993) and he became City 

Manager in 1993 (1993-2003). George earned a BA 

from the University of California, Santa Cruz. He 

received a 35-year ICMA Service Award in 2012. New 

Del Mar City Manager Christa “CJ” Johnson was 

welcomed to the community at a special “meet and 

greet” on February 20. She previously served as the 

Assistant City Manager in the City of Laguna Beach.  

She also held position with the City and county of 

Alameda, and with the Town of Windsor, located in 

Sonoma County. CJ’s son Quin Johnson currently 

attends classes at San Diego State University. Nancy 

Newton, Assistant County Executive and Chief 

Operating Officer in Sacramento County, is the new 

City Manager in Springfield, Oregon. Former 

Springfield City Manager Gino Grimaldi has retired. 

Before working in Sacramento County, Nancy served 

as the Deputy County Administrator in Clackamas 

County, Oregon. She earned a BA from George Fox 

University, and an MPA from Portland State University. 

Nancy served as a Member of the Board of the 

United Way California in the Capital Region. Alex 

Khojikian, who has served as the Redwood City 

Deputy City Manager since August, 2016, was 

promoted by City Manager Melissa Stevenson Diaz 

to the position of Assistant City Manager. Prior to 

joining the Redwood City staff, Alex worked as the 

Deputy City Manager in the City of Half Moon Bay, 

and he previously held positions in Paramount and 

Anaheim. He earned a BA from the University of 

California, Berkeley and an MPA from California State 

University, Long Beach.                                                       

SHORTS: *Costa Mesa Finance Director Kelly Telford is 

the new Finance Direcor and City Treasurer in the City 

of Seal Beach. *Retired Woodland City Manager Paul 

Navazio is the new Finance Director for the Incline 

Village General Improvement District, working with 

Interim General Mnager Indra Winquest, and taking 

over for the resigned Gerry Eick. *City of El Cerrito 

Human Resources Manager Kristen Cunningham 

started her position in October, 2018. *Retired Long 

Beach City Manager Pat West, who is a former  

LETTER: 

Dude; thanks for the two shoutouts in the special edition. I 

couldn't agree with you anymore about staying together 

with your former co-workers and other compatriots.  Thank 

goodness for the retired Cypress IT Manager for 

coordinating our quarterly meetings.  It is always good to 

get together again with people who were family at 

work.  I see that with your get togethers as well.  Life is 

short as we all know so these gatherings are extra special.  

Lastly, good thing we are Costco members. The new food 

court policy would have impacted us terribly if we 

weren't.  

Gonzo Vazquez 

has hung out a shingle as a management consultant 

(Telephone No. 562-331-9812). *Jeffrey G. Foltz, who 

began his local government career in 1975 as an 

Administrative Assistant in Los Alamitos, and worked 

in Clovis (1978-1982) and Susanville (1982-1986), 

retired as the City Administrator in Yuba City in 2006. 

*Former City Manager Paul Brotzman and his wife 

Amy attended the San Mateo High School athletics 

Crab Fest fundraiser. *Retired Whittier City Manager 

Jeff Collier was spotted at the 9th Annual Whittier 

Area Community Church Car Show. *Lauren Vasquez 

is the new Assistant City Manager in the City of 

Monrovia. *The late William A. Holt a “Proof of Life” 

veteran, worked in La Mirada, Santa Fe Springs, 

Garden Grove, and Colton before he was appointed 

Paramount City Manager in November, 1980. 

*Longtime veteran Torrance City Mangaer LeRoy J. 

Jackson began his public service career as an 

Administrative Intern in Pasadena in September, 

1965. *New Brentwood City Manager Tim Ogden, the 

former Manteca City Manager, replaces retired City 

Manager Gus Vina. *New Fontana City Manager 

Mark Denny takes over from Interim City Manager 

Michael Millhiser, a longtime veteran City Manager. 

*Retired Palmdale City Manager James Purtee 

received the 2019 Larry Chimbole Public Service 

Award presented by the Desert-Mountain Division of 

the League of California Cities. *Anuj Gupta is Deputy 

City Manager in the City of Santa Monica, and he 

previously served with the administrations of Los 

Angeles Mayor Eric Garcetti, and President Barack 

Obama.*Walnut City Manager Rob Wishner 

appeared on the television news being interviewed 

about coronavirus issues in his community. *Retired 

City Manager Greg Larson was recently retained as 

a consultant by the San Francisco Transbay Joint 

Powers Authority and its Salesfoce Transit Center. 


